Memorandum @

Date: August 22, 2018

To: Gary Hartfield, Division Director
Small Business Development Division
Internal Services Department

From: Ivonne Andres, Manager
Contract Services
Department of Transportation and Public Works
Engineering, Planning and Development

Subject: Hurricane Irma - Repair of Damaged Fence
RPQ No.: 365027

We respectfully request that you consider our recommendation for a SBE-Cons No-Measure.

Description of Work:

Furnish and install approximately 500 linear feet of existing chain link fence along the North Bound &
South Bound property lines of DTPW South Busway damaged by hurricane Irma.

Projection Location:

South Busway from SW 160 Street to SW 232 Street
Estimated Total Value:
$38,849.00

Project Criteria:

The project contains Federal (FEMA) and Grant monies that require the following:
e Full and open competitive bidding
e No State or Local Government Geographical Preferences
e David Bacon wages are not applicable to this FEMA Public Assistance Program

An analysis of the CSBE Program Ordinance 97-52, amended and |.O 3-22 has been conducted and

the Department suggest a SBD-Cons No-Measure due to the Federal requirements contained in the
funding guidelines. The Department further suggests using the 7360 contract to be able to conform
to Federal requirements.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.



